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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 
 
 
MEETING DATE: March 14, 2017 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Steve Monaghan – IGS-Emergency Management 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution to Terminate a Proclamation of a Local 

Emergency due to extreme precipitation, excessive water 
capture, significant damage to Oroville Dam Spillways 
and mandatory evacuations in communities below the 
Oroville Dam commencing on February 12, 2017. 

 
RECOMMENDATION: Adopt the Resolution 
 
FUNDING: The Proclamation of Local Emergency has the potential to fund up to 
75 percent of eligible response and recovery costs. There is no fiscal impact to 
terminating the Proclamation, and no budget amendment is needed as a result of 
this resolution. 
 
BACKGROUND:  Steve Monaghan, the Director of Emergency Services, 
declared a local emergency on February 13, 2017 due to Extreme Precipitation, 
excessive water capture, significant damage to Oroville Spillways, and mandatory 
evacuation in communities below the Oroville Dam Incident area. In accordance 
with the California Emergency Services Act Section 8630(b) the governing body 
must ratify the declared emergency within 7 days for it to remain in effect which 
was completed on February 14, 2017.  
 
The situation resulting from said conditions of extreme peril is now deemed to  
be within the control of the normal protective services, personnel, equipment and  
facilities within the County of Nevada and therefore we are requesting that the  
Proclamation of a Local Emergency in Nevada County Due to extreme  
precipitation, excessive water capture, significant damage to Oroville Spillways,  
and mandatory evacuation in communities below the Oroville Dam Incident area 
on February 12, 2017 to be terminated. 
 
Item Initiated by: John Gulserian 
 
Approved by: Steve Monaghan 

 


